
MEMORANDUM

To: LLA Membership

From: Gary Weber

Date: December 24, 2018

Subject:  Annual Report of the Customs and Rules Committee

The LLA Customs and Rules Committee met one time in February 2018 to
address a request by the court to consider the adoption of a local rule relating to
discontinuances of civil actions and to review a proposed form for continuances in civil
and family cases.

The committee discussed the proposed local rule L229 relating to
discontinuances. After discussion with Adrianne Stahl, at the meeting, the matter was
referred back to further refine the issues. There was no further action taken on the
proposed rule.

The committee was of the opinion that the proposed continuance form was
satisfactory, and further, that there was no impact on the Lycoming County local rules,
as the form is not governed by a local rule. No formal action was taken with respect to
the proposed form.


